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From January and February, 

goat prices fluctuated between 
$3.50-$3.80 per pound 
compared to a five-year average 
of  $2.50-$2.75 for the same time 
of  season. January-March is 
typically when prices are the 
best. Kidding season is just now 
getting started and most market 
goats are sold in the summer 
and fall.

Goats are lighter, slower-
growing animals compared to 
sheep, Redden said. Market kid 
goats tend to be lighter than 
lambs - typically averaging 35-
65 pounds - but are achieving 
comparable prices per head due 
to higher prices. Some goats 
have brought over $4 per pound 
at market.

“There was one down week 
last year when buyers were 
worried about the COVID-19 
pandemic, but as soon as the 
orders kept coming in, prices 
took off  and have continued to 
climb,” Redden said. “There 
just aren’t enough goats to meet 
demands.”

Redden said it was noteworthy 
that even the cull nanny market 
was very strong, meaning buyers 
are willing to pay top dollar for 
less desirable goats. They were 
selling at $2.20 per pound in 
February, 85 cents per pound 
above the five-year February 
average for 100-pound nanny 
goats of  $1.35 per pound.

Redden said goats, like Texas 
lambs, are in high demand in 
major population centers across 
the state and country. While 
lambs are more adaptable to 
other production conditions, 
western parts of  Texas are ideal 
for goat production due to 
browse requirements and low 
internal parasite load.

About 40% of  U.S. goat 
production is located in West 
Central and West Texas, Redden 
said. About 30% of  goats 
consumed in the U.S. comes 
from imports. Australia has been 
a major player in the import 
market, but their goats are 
primarily feral herds, and they 
aren’t able to increase 
production to meet the growing 
demand. As such, imports have 
very little impact on domestic 
goat prices.

“You see people with a few 
hobby goats here and there, but 
the major producers who are 
experienced with the 
infrastructure and know-how to 
handle a commercial goat herd 
are generally located in Texas,” 
he said. “There’s interest in goat 
production because prices have 
been so good, but they are a lot 
of  work, and I don’t predict 
large increases in goat 
production outside the state.”


